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DISCUSSION: The approval of the employment-based immigrant visa petition was revoked by the 
Director, Nebraska Service Center, and is now before the Administrative Appeals Office (AAO) on 
appeal. The appeal will be rejected as untimely filed. 

The petitioner is a married couple. They seek to permanently employ the beneficiary in the United 
States as a child monitor. The petitioner requests classification of the beneficiary as an unskilled 
worker pursuant to section 203(b)(3)(A)(iii) of the Immigration and Nationality Act (the Act), 8 
U.S.c. § 1153(b)(3)(A)(iii).! The petition is accompanied by a Form ETA 7S0, Application for 
Alien Employment Certification (labor certification), certified by the U.S. Department of Labor 
(DOL). The priority date of the petition is April 23, 1998, which is the date the labor certitication 
was accepted for processing by the DOL. See 8 C.F.R. § 204.S(d). 

After initially approving the petition, the director revoked the approval of the petition on September 
2S, 20082 The notice of revocation (NOR) states that the petitioner failed to establish its ability to 
pay the protTered wage as of the priority date and continuing until the beneficiary obtains lawful 
permanent residence. 

The petitioner'S appeal was received by U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS) on 
October 27, 2008, 32 days after the decision was issued. An appeal of a revocation must be tiled 
within IS days after service of the decision. 8 C.F.R. § 20S.2(d). If the decision was mailed, the 
appeal must be filed within 18 days. 8 C.F.R. § 103.Sa(b). The date of tiling is not the date of 
mailing, but the date of actual receipt by USCIS. See 8 C.F.R. § 103.2(a)(7)(i). 

It is noted that the NOR incorrectly states that the petitioner had 33 days to tile an appeal. Neither 
the Act nor the pertinent regulations grant the AAO authority to extend the time limit for filing an 
appeal. As the appeal was untimely filed, it must be rejected. The fact that the NOR states an 
incorrect period to file the appeal does not forgive the latc filing. 

Nevertheless, the regulation at 8 C.F.R. § 103.3(a)(2)(v)(B)(2) states that, if an untimely appeal 
meets the requirements of a motion to reopen or a motion to reconsider, the appeal must be treated as 
a motion, and a decision must be made on the merits of the casco A motion to reopen must state the 
"new facts" to be proved in the reopened proceeding and he supported by affidavits or other 
documentary evidence. 8 C.F.R. § 103.S(a)(2). A motion to reconsider must state the reasons for 
reconsideration and be supported by any pertinent precedent decisions to establish that the decision 
was based on an incorrect application oflaw or USCIS policy. 8 C.F.R. § 103.S(a)(3). In addition, a 
motion to reconsider must establish that the decision was incorrect based on the evidence of record 
at the time of the initial decision. Jd. A motion that does not meet applicable requirements shall he 
dismissed. 8 c.r.R. § 103.S(a)(4). 

! Section 203(b)(3)(A)(iii) of the Act, 8 U.S.C. § IIS3(b)(3)(A)(iii), grants preference classification 
to qualified immigrants who are capable of performing unskilled labor, not of a temporary or 
seasonal nature, for which qualified workers are not available in the United States. 
2 Section 20S of the Act permits the director to revoke the approval of a petition "at any time, for 
what he deems to be good and sufficient cause." 
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On appeal, the petitioner submits business bank account statements 
from January 2000 to March 2007 as evidence of the petitioner's ability to pay the proffered wage. 
Based on the plain meaning of "new," a "new fact" is evidence that was not available and could not 
have been discovered or presented in the previous proceeding, either before the director or the 
AA0 3 In this matter, the petitioner presented no facts or relevant evidence on motion that may be 
considered "new" under 8 C.F.R. § 103.5(a)(2) and that could be considered a proper basis for a 
motion to reopen. The submitted evidence could have been previously submitted to either the 
director or to the AAO. 

The appeal brief does not state new facts to be proved that are supported by affidavits or other 
documentary evidence. The appeal is not supported by any pertinent precedent decisions to establish 
that the decision was based on an incorrect application oflaw or USCIS policy. The appeal does not 
establish that the decision was incorrect based on the evidence of record at the time of the initial 
decision. 

Motions for the reopening of immigration proceedings are disfavored for the same reasons as 
petitions for rehearing and motions for a new trial on the basis of newly discovered evidence. INS v. 
Doherty, 502 lJ.S. 314, 323 (1992)(citing INS v. Ahudu, 485 U.S. 94 (1988)). A party seeking to 
reopen a proceeding bears a "heavy burden." INS v. Ahudu, 485 U.S. at I 10. The petitioner has not 
met that burden. 

The AAO will dismiss the motion for tailure to meet the applicable requirements set forth in 8 
C.F.R. §§ 103.5(a)(2) and (a)(3). The burden of proof in these proceedings rests solely with the 
petitioner. Section 291 of the Act, 8 U.S.C. § 1361. The petitioner has not sustained that burden. 

As the appeal was untimely filed and does not qualify as a motion, the appeal must be rejected. This 
decision does not prevent the petitioner from tiling a new petition on behalf of the beneticiary with 
the required filing fee and supporting documentation. 

ORDER: The appeal is rejected. 

3 The word "new" is defined as "having existed or been made for only a short time ... 3. Just 
discovered, found, or learned." Wehster's II New Riverside University Dictionary (Riverside, 1984). 


